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 My report as Health & Safety OPI covers the period of August 2017 to November 2017 
Discussion points for the NHSPC as follows: 
    Tunnel maintenance, radon gas, Work Refusal Gagetown: a work refusal, dated 6 June 2017 was submitted to the C Army and RPOD (Gt) relating to performing tunnel inspections in the presence of elevated levels of radon gas. An investigation is underway by local Health and Safety committee and remedial action will be taken as required. 
  ADM (IE) to provide status update; the level of radon gas is currently being monitored.   

Any work refusals must be brought forward for review by the NHSPC. All work refusals will be part of D safe G’s annual reporting to the committee. 
 General Safety – Working Groups 
  We had a discussion on members to the working groups. It was agreed to by D Safe G and the bargaining agents that we can add members to committee’s as needed, to complete the WGs work.  An updated was provided to the Committee on two Working Groups recently stood up at D Safe G, the WG for Training under the General Safety Program and the WG on Committees. 
Mental Health

  Brother Jerry Ryan FGT&LC (E) who is a member of the TBS Mental Health Task Force and co – champion for mental health for the bargaining agents, discussed integration of the mental health strategy. He spoke about the “Not myself today campaign” This is a conversation on mental health and raising awareness, as well as psychological health and safety in the workplace.   Discussions are ongoing at the HR Civ subcommittee on how to develop the program and allocate resources for effective case management. 
Return to Work  
  RTW program is under the functional authority of the VCDS with D Safe G managing the program. The Office of Disability Management (ODM) was stood up in 2016. They will take care of all cases resulting in absences. The ODM started operations in the NCR in the spring of 2017. The ODM will expand to cover the entire country. The ODM will be involved in the reporting of injuries, using its own IT system. ODM working group to be consulted and co-developed. Discussions are ongoing at the HR Civ subcommittee on how to develop the program.
Maternity Leave 
  The General Safety Program will ensure RTW policy is updated to include pregnancy, IAW Canada Labour Code. BAs discussed the fact that not all managers may recognize the need to make accommodations, as this is a Duty to Accommodate (DTA) (ergonomic, workplace integration, post –partum depression, etc.) for maternity cases. 

